
 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICE OF RESEARCH AND POLICY ANALYSIS PHONE: (404) 962-3062 

270 WASHINGTON STREET, S.W. FAX:  (404) 962-3094 

ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30334 ANGELA.BELL@USG.EDU 
 





Memo/Chancellor Wrigley 

Page 3  

 

"Creating a More Educated Georgia" 

www.usg.edu 

 

 Out-of-state enrollment increased from 30,042 in Fall 2017 to 32,649 in Fall 2018. The 

share of out-of-state students out of total enrollment also grew from 9.2 to 9.9 percent. The 

share of out-of-state students with any tuition waived decreased from 45.2 to 41.5 percent.  

 

 Enrollment of international students increased by 1,327 (8.2 percent); likewise, the share of 

international students out of total enrollment increased from 5.0 to 5.3 percent. The share 

of international students with any tuition waived decreased from 46.0 to 43.5 percent. 

  

 Female enrollment rose 1,920 (1.1 percent) while male enrollment rose 1,589 (1.1 percent). 

Of all students, 56.3 are female in Fall 2018, which did not change from Fall 2017. 

 

 Nontraditional-aged undergraduate enrollment in the system decreased 7.2 percent from 

27,799 in Fall 2017 to 25,790 in Fall 2018. This is the seventh straight year in which there 

has been a decline for this population. This may be the result of better labor market 

opportunities for adults crowding out the incentive to enroll. In addition, the average age of 

undergraduate students declined slightly 22.2; the increase in dual enrollment likely 

contributes to this decrease. The average age for graduate students (32.6) remained flat.  

 

 The number of non-citizens who are residents of the United States decreased by 3.2 

percent from 10,754 in Fall 2017 to 10,411 in Fall 2018, while the number of non-citizens 

who are non-residents increased by 8.2 percent from 14,834 to 16,049.  

 

The trends in headcount and FTE enrollment over the last ten years are shown in the graph below. 

 

 
 

I am pleased to answer any questions about the report.   

 

Attachment 

cc: Board of Regents  

 Presidents (email)           

Chancellor’s Cabinet and System Office Staff (email) 

Chief Academic Officers (email) 
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